From: Tim Screen 
Sent: 02 February 2015 10:32
To: Andrew Lewis
Subject: 14/02025/HYBRID - OS Parcel 1570 Adjoining And West Of Chilgrove Drive And Adjoining And North Of Camp Road Upper Heyford

Andrew

Further to the consideration of the above planning application I respond as follows. 

The localised landscape and visual effects of this development are of concern.

An introduction of an uncharacteristic development that would totally dominate and harm the receiving landscape. A characterful landscape strongly influencing by the closeness of the Upper Heyford conservation area;  a receiving landscape that provides a setting to the edge of Larsen Drive residencies and street-scene, and associated airfield buildings, etc to the north of the application site.

Both manufacturing/warehousing units are of such a size and scale (total floor space 18,981 m2 and 12 m to the roof ridgeline) out of all proportion with the existing  elements of the surrounding landscape. No amount of landscape mitigation can justify the scale of this type of development in this area.

it is unclear as to the photo record locations of the viewpoints because my visualisations and plans do not have clear explanation of the text (sentences have not been reproduced). However, it is evident that a number of important views have not been recorded. The experience of pedestrian and residential receptors of Larsen Road and mobile home receptors South of Camp Road is extremely important. This development will potentially blight their lives. There are at least 4 detached residencies on Larson Road that will experience a degree of harm. On the Larson Road Boundary there is insufficient tree cover to provide adequate screening, and the outline of the units will be clearly seen through the skeletal trees in winter.  Furthermore, views of the attractive rural landscape to the east of the site will be harmed for these residential receptors. 

It  is evident that the LVA has not recorded an important view from  the approaching B road from Ardley direction. It was noted that a sustained view of the development will be experienced by vehicle user receptors, and that they will experience a harmful effect because of this, because the landscape mitigation will be inadequate.

Please let me know if you have any questions on the above matters.

Regards.

Tim Screen CMLI 
Landscape Architect 
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